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FOXRIDGE CIVIC ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING
January 31, 2018
The Annual Meeting of the Foxridge Civic Association was called to order by President Jim Warfuel at 7:08 pm at the St. Giles Fellowship Hall.
Present were:
Jim Warfuel, President
Tom Branham, Vice President


Judy Snyder, Secretary


Sharon Warfuel, Block Rep Coordinator
The President opened the meeting with a Safety briefing outlining restroom facilities, emergency exits, first aid materials, equipment and procedures.
The President introduced Clay County Deputy Sheriff Dean Jones from the Community Affairs Unit.  Deputy Jones reported that there was one home burglary and one car burglary in the Foxridge neighborhood.  He emphasized three key issues to safeguarding property.  They are:


Lock your Cars


Keep Garage Doors Closed


Do not leave valuables in cars
He also suggested contacting Teena Hodges with the Community Affairs office at (904) 213-6131 or thodges@claysherriff.com for meeting dates and times of multiple community meetings design to share and discuss common neighborhood problems. He stated that maintaining your property deters crime in the area.  He also stated that he would be retiring as of February 9, 2018.  A warm farewell was wished Deputy Jones. 
Secretary Judy Snyder gave a report of the minutes of the last Board meeting. Issue discussed at the Board meeting were:
· Status and number of responses from recent community-wide mailing
· The future of possible development of new Covenants and Restrictions
· Procedures for Board Nominations and Elections
Other issues discussed were the status of a tabled motion for clean-up of storm debris along Foxridge Road and the entrance to Circleridge  and the palm tree trimming project. She also reported that there were 120 members of the community present at this annual meeting.
Treasurer Jim Antonelli gave a financial report stating that the current Account balance is $19,906 and that 297 residents of the community had paid fees to date.
The President then introduced Vice President Tom Branham.
The Vice President introduced County Commissioner Wayne Bolla. Commissioner Bolla who reported on the following issues:
· County plans for road repairs and maintenance in the Foxridge Community.
· Repair of the sinking area on Bottomridge
· Status of the Clay County Code Enforcement Office
· Drainage issues
 Commissioner Bolla also addressed questions from the attendees. 
Sharon Warfuel submitted a report on the 2017 expenditures for Island Maintenance and labor, landscaping materials, legal fees, postage and printing (see attached).
Vice President Tom Branham reported that the recent painting of the yellow safety markings on the Island edges were completed as an Eagle Scout project.
He also spoke on the following topics:
· Expired Covenants and Restrictions
· The possible process for reinstating those Covenants and Restrictions
 There was much discussions, comments and questions regarding this issue.
A motion was made by Greg Ramey to go forward with this issue.  The motion was seconded by Debbie Gillis.  A vote was taken,  There were 112 votes for and 6 against.  The motion was passed.  A future meeting will be scheduled to further explore this process.  
Old Business:  A motion was made at the last General meeting to pay to have the storm debris on Foxridge Road and the beginning of Circleridge cleaned up and disposed of.  The motion was seconded and there was discussion.  A motion was made to table the issue until January.  This issue was brought up and discussed again. Commissioner Bolla stated that he would research the issue and see what could be done by the County.
The Vice President stated that President Jim Warfuel and Jim Antonelli will be stepping down from Office. He  asked for any nominations of candidates for officers.  Nominations were made for Tom Branham to become president, Walt Gallahan to become Vice president, Sharon Warfuel to become Treasurer and Judy Snyder to remain as Secretary. The nominations were seconded.  A vote was taken and the motion was passed.
The 2018 officers are:
Tom Branham, President
Walt Gallahan, Vice President
Sharon Warfuel, Treasurer


Judy Snyder, Secretary
A commendation plaque was presented to Jim Warfuel by the Board for 9 years of service.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:20 PM.
Respectfully submitted,








Judy Snyder








Judy Snyder, Secretary





















